STATE OF CALIFORNIA . . PETE WILSON, Govemor

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL \=NATER_ QUALITY CONTRCL BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION
2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500
OAKLAND, CA 94612

Tel:  (510) 2861255

FAX:  (510) 286-1380

September 16, 1996
File No: 0180413 (ES)
Jim Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, Ca 94111

Re:  Response to Your Comments on Tentative Site Cleanup Requirements for Airport Plaza
Property at 23956-23958 Hesperian Boulevard and 991 West Winton Avenue, Hayward

Dear My, Cralls;

Board staff have completed review of your comments dated August 20, 1996 on the Tentative Site
Cleanup Requirements (SCR) for the above site. Our response to your concerns regarding the scope
and extent of the SCR are presented below:

1. Identity of the Trust

The tentative SCR has been revised to name the Trust as a discharger. Both Mr, John D. Berl and
yourself are cited as the Co-Trustees only. The revised tentative SCR will be mailed to you
separately. Because we do not have the contact address of Mr. John D. Berl, please pass along a copy
of the revised tentative SCR to him.

2. PCE Migration

Several site investigations by your consultants confirm that the groundwater flow direction is generally
towards the west. The Hayward Airport Terminal (Airport) is located to the northwest of the site (i.e.
it is in the "cross- and down-gradient" direction of your property). At this time, there is insufficient
evidence to conclude that PCE was released from the Airport. Our review of the distribution of PCE
in groundwater below and in the vicinity of the site suggests that PCE may have migrated off site.
Whether or not PCE has reached below the Airport property is not clear, as the former dual vacuum
extraction remediation at the neighboring Texaco/Exxon’s gas station might have infiuenced ihe
movement of PCE and other VOCs in the shallow zone soil and groundwater. For your information,
Mr. Jack Gregg of this Regional Board has been following up the Airport site with the Department
of Toxic Substances Control and the City of Hayward Fire Department. You may contact Mr. Gregg
at (510) 286-1199 for further information.

3. Leaks from Havward Sanitary Sewer

You are concemned that the sewer line running along Hesperian Boulevard may be a contributing
source of groundwater pollution below the Airport property. Board staff’s previous reference to the
sewer line as a potential source of groundwater pollution is only a preliminary assumption that old
sewer lines are prone to leakage because of aging. So far we have no records indicating the specified
portion of the City sewer is leaky. Your suggestion to sample along the utility corridor to verify the
aforementioned assumption may not be able to confirm that the (i) the sewer is leaky, and (ii) PCE
was leaking or has leaked from the sewer. This is because that the backfill material surrounding the




sewer line is typically permeable, and groundwater plume may migrate along this preferential path
from your site. To verify a sewer to be leaky, you may have to conduct other acceptable tests in
addition to your suggested sampling.

4. Postponement of Order Adoption

The revised tentative SCR will be presented in the October Board Meeting for adoption. This is
postponed from its original schedule which is the September Board Meeting. Further deferring the
adoption of the tentative SCR will not be in the best interest to all parties.

5. April 15, 1996 Work Plan

You stated that you were not aware of any staff comments on your April 15, 1996 work plan. We
provided our written approval for that work plan on May 6, 1996. Your consultant is also on the
distribution list, and it confirmed its receipt of our comment letter on May 7, 1996 according to our
teleconversation record.

You are informed herein that the revised tentative SCR will be recommended for adoption at the
October Board Meeting. Unless we hear differently from you or other dischargers before September
20, 1996, the revised tentative Site Cleanup Order will be presented in its form as an uncontested
item.

Please contact Eddy So of my staff at (510) 286-4366 immediately if you have further questions.
Sincerely,

Loretta K. Barsamian
Executive Officer

eve 1. Morse, Chief
oxics Cleanup Division

cc: Karen Keber, SWRCB - OCC
Jack Gregg, RWQCB - DoD Section
Hugh Murphy, HFD
Amy Leech, Alameda County Health Department

John D. Berl, Co-Trustee
¢/o James F. Crafts, Jr.

Gene’s Norge Cleaners, Jack’s Norge Cleaners,
and Jack Hom
645 Lebanon Street, Hayward, CA 94541



2101 WEBSTER S$TREET, Suite 500

£TATE OF %IFORNIA . 4 PETE WIL‘SONi Governor
CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD P
SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION Carvaied)

OAKLAND, CA 94612
Tel: (510) 2861255
FAX: (510) 286-1380

September 16, 1996
File No: 0150413 (ES)
Mr. Jack Hom
645 lebanon Street
Hayward, CA 94544

Re: Response to Your Comments on Tentative Site Cleanup Requirements for Airport Plaza
Property at 23956-23958 Hesperian Boulevard and 991 West Winton Avenue, Hayward

Dear Mr. Hom:

Regional Board staff have reviewed your letter dated August 26, 1996 commenting on the tentative
Site Cleanup Requirements (SCR) for the above site. We have revised the tentative SCR in response
to the comments received from both you and James Crafis as well as the directives from staff counsel.
The revised tentative SCR will be mailed to you separately. Our response to your comments is given
below.

1. Comments on Site History
The revised tentative SCR clarifies that 55-gallon drums were observed on the site during a Phase I

assessment of the site by Krazan & Associates for Taco Bell in 1994,

2. Comments on Named Dischargers
We requested you provide contact addresses of and further details about the former property owners

and the dry cleaner businesses during staff’s meetings with your representatives on August 26 and
September 11, 1996, respectively. As of this letter, you have apparently not been able to respond to
our request. Because of the lack of the required information, the parties mentioned in your August
26, 1996, letter cannot not be named as dischargers at this time. Should you make additional
information available to us, we will evaluate it with our staff counsel for possible inclusion of these
parties in the SCR.

3. Comments on Remedial Investigation
Dissolved pollutants like PCE and other volatile organic chemicals normally migrate with the flow

of groundwater, which in this case, is towards the west. The Hayward Airport Terminal (Airport) is
located cross- to downgradient of the site. Thus, dissolved PCE in groundwater may move from
below the site toward the Airport. We have no conclusive information about the extent of the PCE
plume at this time; however, with the nominal groundwater flow direction and without containment,
it is likely that the pollutants may have migrated off-site. Your request to remove the findings of
PCE pollution in groundwater below the Airport property is not justified.

4, Comments on Interim Remedial Measures
You have expressed concern that you were not informed of this case until July 22, 1996, when you
received the initial tentative SCR. It was and is our intent to notify you as early as we can. Board




staff had no knowledge of your new address when you vacated the site in 1995 until Mr. James
Crafts, one of the co-trustees of Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust (Trust) informed us of your address
in his letter dated June 26, 1996. Several investigations had been conducted by Mr. Crafts on behalf
of the Trust before we could locate you. As no soil and groundwater remediation have been
implemented, the continued existence of pollutants in these media still constifutes a continuous
discharge of wastes impacting groundwater quality below the site.

Board staff have previously suggested that you coordinate with Mr. Crafts in fulfilling your
responsibility for the site in meetings with your representatives. You have not shown any response
to our suggestion. As you have not informed us of your planned actions regarding this order, we find
ourselves limited in helping you. '

5. Comments on Adjacent Site
Nothing in the tentative SCR implies that you had discharged PCE at the Airport. As stated in the

revised tentative SCR, there is no conciusive evidence showing that TCE was released on the Alrpert
property. Since the finding of PCE in groundwater below the Airport property is a fact, it will not
be removed from the tentative SCR. See response #3 above.

6. Comments on Resolution No. 68-16 and No. 92-49

State Water Resources Control Board Resolution No. 68-16 is the "Antidegradation Policy", which
requires the continued maintenance of existing high quality waters. It provides conditions under
which a change in water quality is allowable. A change must (i) be consistent with maximum benefit
to the people of the state; (ii) not unreasonably affect present and anticipated beneficial uses of water;
and (iit) not result in water quality less than that prescribed in water quality control plans or policies.
State Water Resources Control Board Resolution No. 92-49 is the statewide policies and procedures
providing directives to the Regional Boards for overseeing investigation and cleanup and abatement
of discharges of wastes that threatens or have threatened the waters of the state. Resolution No. 92-49
enforces California Water Code Section 13304. We are prepared to discuss the details of these
policies and procedures if you wish.

7. Comments on Preliminary Cleanup Goals '

The order provides a condition in which, if the dischargers prefer to develop and recomrnend their
own cleanup standards rather than using the cleanup goals established in the tentative SCR, they have
to furnish us with full detaiis of tliciv assumptions used in deriving their own soil and groundwater
cleanup goals. For instance, some dischargers may use risk-based derlvatlves in recommending the
appropriate soil and groundwater cleanup goals.

8. Comments on Basis for 13304 Order
This order, if adopted by Board members in a Board Meeting, is issued pursuant to California Water
Code Section 13304. This order is typical of several hundreds typically considered by the Board.

9. Comments on CEQA
As this order is adopted to enforce cleanup of an unauthorized discharge, the Regional Board

implements CEQA utilizing a categorical exemption. Because the Resource Agency Guidelines are
voluminous, and you may have to contact the Jocal library or any other Alameda County legal library
for the specific information that you requested.



10. Comments on Notification
You have been notified of the Board’s intent to prescribe site cleanup requirements for the discharge
and of its comment period through our cover letter (of the initial tentative SCR) dated July 22, 1996.

11. Comments on Public Hearing

Board staff informed your representatives during the above-mentioned meetings that this tentative SCR
had been postponed until October. The revised tentative SCR will be recommended for adoption
at the Gctober 16, 1996 Board Meeting, Unless we hear differently from you or other discharges
before September 20, 1996, the revised tentative Site Cleanup Order will be presented in its form as
an uncontested item.

In conclusion, the tentative SCR has been revised to include your request for more time to implement
the specified tasks. Once you receive the revised tentative SCR, you should review it carefully for
your ability to comply. If you have further questions or wish to meet to discuss further, please
contact Eddy So of my statf at (510) 286-4366 immediately.

Sincerely,
Loretta K. Barsamian

Exegutive Of%

Steve 1. Morse, Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

cc: Kathie Keber, SWRCB - OCC

Jack Gregg, RWQCB - DoD Section

Hugh Murphy, HFD

i seli; Alameda County Health Department

James F. Crafts, Jr. & John D. Berl
400 Lansome Street, SI'0, CA €45111-3143




STATE OF CALIFORNIA . l

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD
SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION

2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500

OAKLAND, CA 94612

Tel:
FAX:

(510) 286-1255
{510) 286-1380

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURNED RECEIPT REQUESTED

September 13, 1996
File No. : 0180413 (ES)
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
¢/o Co-Trustee Mr. James Crafts, Jr.
400 Sansome street
San Francisco, CA 94111-3143

Gene's Norge Cleaners
Jack’s Norge Cleaners, and
Mr, Jack Hom

645 Lebanon Street
Hayward, CA 94541

RE: Revised Tentative Site Cleanup Order (SCO)
for
23956-23958 Hesperian Boulevard, and 991 West Winton Avenue, Hayward, CA

Dear Messrs. Crafts and Hom:

Enclosed is a revised Tentative SCO for the above site. The revision is based on your letter
comments on the original draft of the tentative SCO that was sent to you on July 22, 1996.
Additionally, the revised tentative SCO has incorporated our legal counsel’s opinions regarding
the naming of dischargers. It is tentatively scheduled to be presented at the October 16, 1996
Board Meeting for Board Members’ consideration. You will be informed of the exact time and
place of the Board Meeting accordingly.

Board staff will respond to your comments in a separate letter. If you would like to include your
comment letters as an appendix of the tentative SCO, please contact Eddy So at (510) 286-4366
before September 20, 1996..

Sincerely,

Loretta K. Barsamian
Executive Offic

eve [. Morse, Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

Attachment: Tentative Order
Distribution: see enclosed list



Distribution List
( To be sent by regular mail)

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health
Attn: Mr, Gordon Celeman

1151 Harbor Bay Pkwy, 2/F

Alameda, CA 94502

City of Hayward Fire Department
Attn: Mr. Hugh Murphy

25151 Clawiter Road

Hayward, CA 94545-2731

Cal EPA

DTSC/Region 2

Attn: Ms. Barbara Cook

700 Heinz Avenue, Suite 200
Berkeley, CA 94710-2737




James F. Crafts, Jr.
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, California 94111-3143
June 26, 1996 Phone: (415) 773-5656
Fax: (415) 773-5759

Mr. Steve I. Morse

Chief, Toxics Cleanup Division

California Regional Water Quality Control Board
San Francisco Bay Region

2101 Webster Street, Suite 500

Oakland, CA 94612

Site Investigation of Airport Plaza Property at
23958 Hesperian Blvd., Havward--File No. 01-0413 (ES)

Dear Myr. Morse:

This is a followup to my letter of April 11, 1996
concerning this matter.

The investigation of the operators of the drycleaning
establishment at the former shopping center has required more
time than had been anticipated and has not yet been completed.
Information available to date indicates, however, that the
drycleaning establishment was operated beginning in 1972 by an
individual named Jack Hom, with the assistance of his son Jack
Hom, Jr. The available addresses for the Homs are 645 Lebanon
Street, Hayward 94541 and 1286 Xavier, Hayward 94545. The phone
number of the drycleaning establishment, as indicated in the
earlier letter, is now in use at a similar establishment on West
Winton; such phone number is (510) 783-8022. The above
information, provided by an investigator, is not complete at this
point and further investigation is being undertaken.

it is my understanding that this is the information
Mr. So requires. If additional information is required, please
have Mr. So telephone me at the number set forth above.

Sincerely,

it

cc: Eddy So
Hugh Murphy
Amy Leech
Mike VanBrunt
John Berl



STATE OF CALIFORNIA :

- CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION
2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500
OAKLAND, CA 94612

Tel:
FAX:

{510} 286-1255
(510} 286-1380

May 6, 1996
, ‘ File No: 01-0413 (ES)
Jim Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, Ca 94111

Re:  Work Plan for Additional Site Characterization for Airport Plaza Property at 23958
Hesperian Blvd., Hayward

Dear Mr. Crafts:

Board staff has completed the review of the above-referenced document and found it acceptable
to us with the following modification:

Instead of collecting soil samples at the 1, 4, 8, 12, and 18 foot depth intervals, you are
required to sample the soil at 1, 6, 12, and 18 foot depths. Only the 1 and 6 foot samples
need to be analyzed initially with the remaining deeper soil samples to be retained in the
laboratory for future analysis, if the results of the shallower soil analysis warrant it.

Please contact Eddy So of my staff at (510) 286-4366 if you have further questions.

Sincerely,

eve 1. Morse, Chief
oxics Cleanup Division

cc: Hugh Murphy, HFD

Amy Leech, Alameda County Health Department

Mr. Michael Van Brunt
Van Bruni Associates

1517 N. Main St.; Suite 204
Walnut Creek, CA 94596



. ‘

James F. Crafts, Jr,
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, California 94111-3143
Phone: (415) 773-5656
April 11, 1996 Fax: (415) 773-5759

Mr. Steve I. Morse

Chief, Toxics Cleanup Division

California Regional Water Quality Control Board
San Francisco Bay Region

2101 Webster Street, Suite 500

Oakland, CA 94612

Site Investigation of Airport Plaza Property at
23958 Hesperian Blvd,, Hayward--File No. 01-0413 (ES)

Dear Mr. Morse:

Following a meeting with Mr. So last week, we have
conducted breliminary researches in an effort to locate the
owners of the cleaning establishment which appears to be
responsible for most of the VOC’s that have been discovered
during the investigative work on this site.

A drycleaning establishment was operated in one of the
buildings that comprised the former shopping center (now
demolished) for more than 30 years. A building pPermit was
obtained by Norge Sales Corp. for "alterations and remodelling to
an existing cleaning" establishment in 1962. The 1972 telephone
directory reflects a Norge Quick Cleaners located in the shopping
center with the telephone number 783-8022, and that telephone
number continued to be uged by owners of the establishment until
their occupancy was terminated last Year. The listing for

the business was apparently acquired by an individual named Jack
Hom, whose son Jack Hom, Jr. was later the operator of the
business,

It appears very likely that, when the former shopping
center was demolished, the cleaning business moved up the street
to 1214 West Winton, since a listing for "Jack’s Cleaners and
Shirt Laundry Service" at that address is in the current
telephone book with the telephone number 783-8022. While we have
made no on-site review or conducted any interviews, it would seem



ot

Steve I. Morse
April 11, 1996
Page 2

In the meantime, we are continuing researches into the
possibility that Norge Sales Corp. was sufficiently involved in
the control of the drycleaning establishment over the years so
that it too may be considered a discharger. 1In addition, a
Payless Cleaners operated in the shopping center for a number of
years and we are trying to locate the owners of that drycleaning
establlshment.

Very truly yours,

cc: John D. Berl
Eddy So
Michael Van Brunt
Hugh Murphy
Amy Leech
Greg O’Hara




STATE OF CALIFORNIA . . PETE WILSON, Govemnor

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION

2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500 S
DAKLAND, CA 94612 o =y
Tet (5100 286-1255 ]

FAX:  (510) 286-1380 D
February 22,1996
File No: 01-0413 (ES) -

Jim Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
400 Sansome Street '

San Francisco, Ca 94111

an

Re:  Work Plan for Additional Investigation for Airport Plaza Property at 23958 Hesperian
Blvd., Hayward

Dear Mr. Crafts;

The Board is in receipt of your February 13, 1996 letter requesting the deadline for the work plan
submittal to be extended from March 23 to April 15, 1996. The request was raised because you
were out of town and would not be in for the rest of the next month. You also stated that you
would like to be personally available for consultation regarding the scope of the proposed work.

Constdering the conflict of your time schedule, we concur with your request to extend the
deadline for the work plan submittal to April 15, 1996. However, we encourage you to contact
Eddy So at (510) 286-4366 promptly, once you are available for discussion about the work,

Sincerely,

/}’V A
teve 1. Morse, Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

cC Hugh Murphy, HFD
Amy Leech, Alameda County Health Department

Mr. Michael Van Brunt
Van Brunt Associates

1517 N. Main St_, Suite 204
Walnut Creek, CA 94596



James F, Crafts, Jr.
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, California 94111-3143
Phone: (415) 773-5656
February 13, 1996 Fax: (415) 773-5759

Mr. Steve I. Morse

Chief, Toxics Cleanup Division

Californla Regional Water Quality Control Board
San Francisco Bay Region

2101 Webster Street, Suite 500

Oakland, CA 94612

Site Investigation Report for Airport Plaza Property at
23958 Hes an Blvd. a - =0413 (ES

Dear Mr. Morse:

Your letter of February 6, 1996, concerning the above
matter arrived just as I was preparing to leave for an extended
vacation. While it is my understanding that the further work
plan that you have required will not be difficult to complete, I
would like personally to be available for consultation concerning
that matter and I would therefore request that the deadline for
submission be extended to April 15th.

In the meantime, I believe that the environmental
consultants and attorneys will be in touch with Mr. So to discuss
the content of the likely work plan and other related matters.

Very truly yours,

cc: Eddy So
Michael Van Brunt
Hugh Murphy
Amy Leech
Greg O’Hara



STATE OF CALIFORNIA Q . PETE WILSON, Governor

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION
2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500
OAKLAND, CA 94612

Tel:  (510) 286-1255

FAX:  (510) 286-1380

February 6, 1996
File No: 01-0413 (ES)
Jim Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, Ca 94111

" Re: Site Investigation Report for Airport Plaza Property at 23958 Hesperian Blvd., Hayward
Dear Mr. Crafts:

Board staff has recently reviewed the Site Investigation Report (Report) submitted by Van Brunt
Associates on December 12, 1995. It documents the findings of the latest soil and groundwater
investigation in relation to the volatile organic compounds (VOCs) contamination on site. Based
on our review of the Report, we have the following comments:

1. The Van Brunt Associates’ letter to the EL&LC Company, dated November 17, 1995, was
concerned with the demolition and removal of portions of the on-site sewer line. The letter also
stated how the sewer removal would affect the determination of the on-site source(s) associated
with the sewer. However, this important incident was not included in the Report and there was
no description about how the sewer line removal affected the assessment of on-site source(s).
The integrity of the soil data collected from the sewer area may be questionable due to that
incident, and this uncertainty should have been evaluated and included in the Report. Therefore,
you are requested to submit an addendum of supplemental information regarding the effect of the
sewer line disruption on your results and conclusions.

2. The purpose of the site investigation was to delineate the extent and distribution of VOCs in
soil and groundwater. The investigation apparently discovered a new point of groundwater
contamination on the east side of the site property at MW-AP1 and HP-1. This location is in the
cross- and up-gradient direction of the probable on-site source which is inside the former dry
cleaning operations. The high concentration of PCE at 260 ppb in the groundwater sample
collected from MW-AP1 indicated that there might be another source of groundwater pollution.
Further investigation and characterization of this "source" is required to determine the extent of
contamination in the up-gradient area.

3. To determine if the former dry cleaners are the source of the off-site contamination at the
down-gradient Hayward Air Terminal property, you are requested to conduct additional soil
sampling on that property in addition to the proposed soil borings along the sewer line on
Hesperian Boulevard.

On a final note, the Board has no objection to your recommendations for additional site
assessment as contained in the Report. In addition to the supplemental addendum requested




James Crafts . ‘

Airport Plaza
February 6, 1996
Page 2 of 2

above, you need to submit a workplan with an implementation schedule for the further delineation
of the PCE plume by March 23, 1996.

Please contact Mr. Eddy So at (510) 286-4366 if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Loretta Barsamian
Executive Offic

teve 1. Morse, Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

cc: Hugh Murphy, HFD
Amy Leech, Alameda County Health Department

Mr. Michael Van Brunt
Van Brunt Associates

1517 N. Main St., Suite 204
Walnut Creek, CA 94596




December 13, 1995

Ms. Amy Leech, REHS

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Health Agency
Department of Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502

Dear Amy:

Please find attached our report dated December 12, 1995 for the Airport Plaza, Hayward project.

The additional soil borings that you required us to perform in the former Payless Dry Cleaners
could not be performed before the December 12 deadline set by the California Regional Water
Quality Control Board. We will be mobilizing onsite within the next two weeks to perform this
work. We will submit to you a second report focusing on the soil quality aspect at that time.

Sincerely,

VAN BRUNT ASSOCIATES

WL/DQ /1./\_/\//
ichael W. Vian Brunt

Principal Qf/d

MVB:tg
94502.76

Enclosure

VAN BRUNT

_ ASSOCIATES 1517 N. Main St. * Suite 204 +

Walnut Creek, CA 94596 -

Phone 510:685-5900 =

Fax 510945-0606




ALAMEDA COUNTY g \
HEALTH CARE SERVICE ~LoX.
AGENCY X"

DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director ' RAFAT A. SHAHID, DIRECTOR -

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
State Water Resources Control Board

Division of Clean Water Programs

‘ UST Local Oversight Program
November 17, 1995 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA 94502-6577

(510) 567-6700

StId 5493/slic

Michael W. Van Brunt
Van Brunt and Associates
1517 N.Main St., Suite 204
Walnut Creek CA 94596

Subject: Proposed soil investigations at Airport Plaza Shopping Center, 23958 Hesperian
Blvd., Hayward, CA

Dear Mr. Van Brunt:

This office is in receipt of your letter dated November 13, 1995 in which you propose a dye
test along the main sewer line and additional soil boring/sampling locations along the main
sewer line and inside the former Mandarine Restaurant for the subject site. This office
approves this proposal with the following additions/comments:

0 A minimum of five borings should be emplaced along the sewer line instead of the
proposed minimum of four borings. This additional boring should be located at the
juncture of the main sewer line and sewer outlet from the former Mandarin Restaurant.
I understood from our meeting on November 9, 1995 that in addition to the Norge dry
cleaner operation, a dry cleaner business use to operate out of the Mandarin Restaurant
tenant space.

It is understood that soil sampling protocol will follow the methodologies presented in your
workplan dated March 1995 which was approved by this office on May 8, 1995. Also, after
completing the soil investigations, you plan to submit a comprehensive report of results by
December 12, 1995, of all completed soil and groundwater investigations that were proposed
in the original/Lowney modified workplan and your letter dated November 13, 1995.

As I indicted during our meeting on November 9, 1995, I will be out of the office until
December 6th. Please contact Madhulla Logan at (510)567-6764 if you have questions during
that time, or leave a message for me at (510)567-6755, and I will call you when I return.

Sincerely,

Amy Leech
Hazardous Materials Specialist

¢
c: = Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust, 400 Sansome St., San Francisco, CA 94111
Eddy So, San Francisco RWQCB
Acting Chief of Environmental Protection = File(ALL)
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Mr. Gary L. Sordrager Dictated but not read
E&LC Company
P. O. Box 467 VIA F
Alamo, CA 94507 (510) 831-2538
Subject: Crafts Hesperian -

Sewer Line Demolition
Pear Gary:

I have received a call from one of my field technicians at the above referenced jobsite. He advised
me that your crew or subcontractors have demolished and removed certain portions of sewer line
entry points, sewer line laterals, and sewer mains serving the L-shaped building. Unfortunately, I
am in Houston on business until Saturday evening. Accordingly, I cannot personally inspect the
property today. Ihave asked that Glenn Romig go to the site immediately to assess the situation.

I am extremely concerned with what I have heard. Not only is this in direct conflict with my
explicit written instructions and drawings to you, but it now means that we cannot perform sewer
line testing and inspection services that we had planned. By removing the sewer line, we are now
technically in violation of our approved remedial investigation workplan. Additionally, the
removal of the sewer line now prevents us from confirming or disproving that the onsite sewer
laterals caused or contributed to the cause of soil and groundwater contamination.

This is a very serious matter and I will be inspecting the site this coming Sunday and will advise
you in writing of my findings. In the meantime, I expect the site to be treated or otherwise
prepared as stated in your contract documents. I would recommend you review my letter to you
dated October 23, 1995, and ensure that you have complied with every other provision.

Sincerely,

VAN BRUNJ ASSOCIATES

Michael W. vaq/g@ %}{,

Principal

MVB:lmr
94502.72

VAN BRUNT

ASSOCIATES 1517 N. Main St. * Suite 204 + Walnut Creek, CA 94596 = Phone 510:685+5500 » Fax 510-945:0606
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Mr. Gary Sordrager
November 17, 1995
Page 2

cc:  James Crafts, Esq., Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
Ms. Amy Leech, Alameda County Health Department
Mr. Eddy So, RWQCB
Mr. Jason Whiting, Fremont Bank
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VAN BRUNT ASSOCIATES

TO: Ms. Amy Leech
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November 13, 1995°

Ms. Amy Leech, REHS
Alameda County Health Agency

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Ste. 250 v SIM
Alameda, CA 94502 510-337-9335
Subject: Crafts/llesperian

Remedial Investigation

Airport Plaza Shopping Center
23958 Hesperian Blvd., Hayward, CA

Dear Ms. Leech:

Thank you for meeting with me on Thursday, November 9, 1995. Also present for this mecting
were Madhulla Logan of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board (CRWQCB), Hugh
Murphy of the Hayward Fire Department, and a new hazardous materials investigator for the
Hayward Fire Department.

The pusrpose of our meeting was threefold:

* To provide you with a summary of my meeting some weeks ago at the CRWQCB where
Fremont Bank’s consultant, Lowney Associates, presented an alternate to the submitted and
approved workplan;

« To obtain Alameda County’s input on the proposed soil boring scheme; and

» To bring you up-to-date on the project, since you will be taking Madhulla Logan’s place as the
Alameda County contact.

Fremont Bank, the lender, had engaged the services of Lowney Associates to review Van Brunt
Associates’ 100% workplan submittal in an attempt to find alternate methods of groundwater
retrieval and characterization. Lowney was successful in negotiating with the CRWQCB to change
the number and locations of soil borings and other wotk.

As you know, Van Brunt Associates has been retained by the property owner to carry out the
workplan activities. In that regard, Hugh Murphy indicated that he would be sending the property
owner a letter which will reaffiom the responsibilities of the various authorities having jurisdiction.
For example, I would expect the letter to indicate that Eddy So, of CRWQCB, has primary
authority on groundwater contamination and that Alameda County Health has certain primary
responsibilities on the soil contamination issues.

ASSOCIATES 1517 N. Main St. « Suoite 204 = Walnut Creek, CA 94596 - Phone 5106855900 = Fax 510-9450606
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Ms. Amy Leech
November 13, 1995
Page 2

After my presentation to you of the work recently performed pursuant to the CRWQCB approved
workplan, you indicated that our work is acceptable providing we add two additional borings as
shown on (he enclosed drawing. You were concerned that no borings have been planned for the
other historical dry cleaners located at the corner of the L~shaped building, most recently occupied
by the former Mandarin Restaurant. Accordingly, you would like two borings: one focusing on
the floor drain area and the the other focusing on the toilet and sink area in this tenant space.

You also would like us to clarify the minimum number of borings along the sewer line serving the
L-shaped building. Our basic approach to the sewer line investigation is twofold. First, we will
conduct a liquid-dye test, and then we will carefully expose the sewer line with the backhoe. The
dye test will be performed after the sewer line has been disconnected and capped-off from the
existing City sewer system. We will use approximately 5 gallons of water with a nontoxic dye to
assist us in determining the presence or absence of breaks or other openings in the existing sewer
line which could have caused VOC’s to leach into the soil. We will then excavate the sewer line,
while we carefully examine it for traces of dye stains in the soil. We will also use an organic vapor
analyzer (OVA) to assist us in determining localized hot spots. At discovered hot spots, as
determined by the dye leak test and OVA, we will take soil samples using a conventional auger
technique sampling at 1 and 4 feet and 1 foot below the sewer line. At a minimum, we will
perform a total of four borings.

We will be amending our workplan dated September 28, 1995 to include the work discussed
above. We will be submitting this workplan to you and Mr. Eddy So by Friday, November 17,
1995,

If you have any questions, or I have misunderstood any of your directives, please let me know as
soon as possible.

Sincerely,

VAN BRUNT ASSQCIATES

A}

. Van Brunt
Principal
MVB:tg
94502.66
Enclosure
cc/enc.: James Crafts, Esq., Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust

Mr. Eddy So, CRWQCB
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November 13, 1995

James Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust

400 Sansome Street VIA F ILE
San Francisco, California 94111 415-773-5759
Subject: Crafts/Hesperian

Remedial Investigation

Alameda County Meeting
Dear Mr. Crafts:

Please find included with this correspondence a letter from me to the new Alameda County Health
Department contact, Amy Leech. The purpose of this most recent meeting was to obtain Alameda
County’s input on the Lowney proposed work scope. As you may recall, Madhulla Logan of
Alameda County was unable to attend the first meeting, and therefore, the County’s concerns with
regard to potential soil contamination were not heard.

Alameda County generally found the current workplan acceptable with the addition of two borings.
We plan on taking four samples from each of these two additional borings. We have requested a
proposal from our drilling contractor for this extra work. We will advise you immediately with
their proposal cost.

We would like to proceed as soon as possible so that we can include this information with our
December 12 submittal to Eddy So and Amy Leech. Accordingly, we will need your approval and
authorization to proceed as soon as we obtain the price.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call.

Sincerely.

Michael W.
Principal

MVB:g
94502.67

Enclosure

VAN BRUNT

ASSOCI ATES 15178, Main St + Suite 204 + Walnut Creek, CA 94596 + Phone 510+685:5900 - Fax 510+945-0606
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PROJECT DIRECTI?RY
T

FTS/

Revised November 13, 1935
SUBJECT SITE: 23958 Hesperian Boulevard, Hayward, CA 94545
Airport Plaza Shopping Center
State of California Tax ID #HAHQ 36055905
Corner of West Winton & Hesperian

APN 432-0060-104-03
APN 432-0060-107-03

APN 432-0060-108
APN 432.0060-105-3

EPA ID #CAC 001200776
ZONE 7 PERMIT #95738

Client/Owner

ADOLPH P. SCHUMAN MARITAL TRUST
Jim Crafts, Bsq., Co-Trustee

400 Sansome Street

San Francisco, CA 94111

Office Phone: (415) 773-5656

Office Fax:  (415) 773-5759

¥ Va Probe Studyv_Consultant
T. E.G.
Mark McMurry

P. O. Box 162580
Sacramento, CA 95816

Office Phope: (916) 736-3233
Office Fax:  (916) 452-5806

Buil Demoliti
E and LC COMPANY
Gary L. Sorgdrager
P. O. Box 467
Alamo, CA 94507
Office Phone: (510)-831-0851
Office Fax:  (510)-831-2538
Cellular: (510)-421-7473

ontracto

City of Hayward

Airport

Leander Hauri

Office Phone: (510)-293-8678

Property Manager

JOHN BERKELEY MAN AGEMENT
Carol Meely/Alternate: Sheldon Turner
1801 Hanover Drive, Suite A

Davis, CA 95616

Office Phone: (916) 753-3910

Office Fax:  (916) 753-8576

Client’s Environmental Co tant

VAN BRUNT ASSOCIATES

Mike Van Brunt, Principal in Charge
Glenn Romig, Geotechnical Engineer
1517 N. Main Street, Suite 204
Walnut Creck, CA 94596

Office Phone: (510) 685-5900
Office Fax:  (510) 945-0606
Cellular: (510) 928-4444

VBA Drilleg

PRECISION SAMPLING, INC.
Linda Carter

47 Louise Street

San Rafael, CA 94901

Office Phone:; (415)-456-9875
Office Fax:  (415)-456-9897

Asbestos Abatement Contractor
SYNERGY ENVIRONMENTAL, INC.
Dave Millward

2829 Whipple Road

Union City, CA 943587

Office Phone: (510)-429-9600

Office Fax:  (510)-429-9619

VBA Lab

SEQUOIA ANALYTICAL
680 Chesapeake Drive
Redwood City, CA 94063
Office Phone: (415) 364-9600
Office Fax:  (415) 364-9233

Client's Dev.

Dan Uesugi

World Trade Center, Suite 242
San Francisco, CA 94111
Office Phone: (415) 781-4141
Office Fax:  (415) 781-3019



PROJECT DIRECTORY

CRAFTS/HESPERIAN T CE
Revised November 13, 1995

Client's Dev. Engineer Lowney Assocjates
CREEGAN + D'ANGELO Ron Helm
Norman Hughes, Vice President 405 Clyde Avenue
Jack Stewart, Project Manager Mountain View, CA 94043
6150 Stoneridge Mall Road, Suite 100 Phone: (415)-967-2365
Pleasanton, CA 94583 Fax: (415)-967-2785

Office Phone: (510) 463-9150
Office Fax:  (510) 463-9719

Lender - Former Owner Lender - e

FREMONT BANK Greg O'Hara

Mike Wallace, E.V.P. Thelen, Martin, Johnson, & Bridges
Office Phone: (510) 795-5725 D.L.D. 333 West San Carlos Street

P. O. Box 5101 San Jose, CA 95110-2701
Fremont, CA 94538 Office Phone: (408)-292-5800
Jason Whiting (510) 792-2300 Office Fax:  (408)-287-8040
Office Fax:  (510) 790-2584 Cell Phone:  (408)-472-1315

Jack Clinefesser




PROJECT DIRECTORY

RAFT

IAN TCE

Revised November 13, 1995

AUTHORITIES HAVING JURISDICTION

California iona

Water Quality Control Board

San Francisco Bay Region

Eddy P. So, P.E., CHMM

Associate Water Resources Control Engineer
Sumadhu Arigala, Asst.

2101 Webster, Suite 500

Oskland, CA 94612

Office Phone: (510) 286-4366

Office Fax: (510) 286-1380

Zone 7 Water Agency
Wyman Hong

5997 Parkside Drive
Pleasanton, CA 94588

Office Phone: (510) 484-2600
Office Fax:  (510) 462-3914

Hayward Planning Deparfment
Sheldon McClellan, Senior Planner
25151 Clawiter Road

Hayward, CA 94545-2731

Office Phone: (510)-293-5386
Office Fax:  (510)-293-5103
Sheldon District (510)-293-5244

Alameda Count th

Amy Leech, REHS

Hazardous Materials Specialist

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502

Main Office: (510) 567-6700

Direct Line:  (510) 567-6755
Office Fax:  (510) 337-9335
a d Fire Depart t

City of Hayward Hazardous Materials Office
Insp. Hugh Murphy '

25151 Clawiter Road

Hayward, CA 94545-2731

Main Phone: (510) 293-8693

Office Fax:  (510) 293-5017

Hugh Direct: (510) 293-5454

ayward Buj D tm

.84



PROJECT DIRECTORY

CRAFTS/

TIAN_TC

Revised November 13, 1995

FORMER TEXACO SITE

Site Address
23990 Hesperian Boulevard
Hayward, CA

Texaco Station No. 62488000053

LUST - Responsible Party

TEXACO REFINING & MARKETING, INC.

Ron Zaynski

Karen Petryna, Project Coordinator
100 Cutting Boulevard

Richmond, CA 94804

Office Phone: (510) 236-9139
Office Fax:  (510) 237-7821

Dealer - Business Owner

Consultant for Texaco
TERRA VAC

Tim Warner, P.M.

14798 Wicks Boulevard

San Leandro, CA 94577
Office Phone: (510) 351-8900
Office Fax:  (510) 351-0221

Consultant_for Texaco
HARDING LAWSON ASSOCIATES
Stephen Osborne, Principal Engineer
1855 Gateway Boulevard

Concord, CA 94520

Office Phone: (510) 687-9660

Office Fax:  (510) 687-9673
Project No. 2251,078.03

tation - Current Owner
EXXON COMPANY US.A.
Marla Guensler
Michael Faber
2300 Clayton Road, Suite 1250
Concord, CA 94520
Office Phone: (510) 246-8754
Office Fax:  (510) 246-8798

Texaco Envir i ervices
Bob Roble

10 Universal City Plaza, 7th Floor
Universal City, CA 91608

Office Phone: (818) 505-2476
Office Fax:  (818) 505-2129

Consult exaco
BLAINE TECH

Kent Brown, Ext. 203

985 Timothy Drive

San Jose, CA 95133

Office Phone: (408) 995-5535
Office Fax:  (408) 293-8773

onsultant ac
RESNA
James L. Nelson, CEG 1463
3315 Almaden Expressway, Suite 34
San Jose, CA 95118
Office Phone: (408) 264-7723
Office Fax:  (408) 264-2433
Project No. 62080.01

Consultant for Texaco
CEECON

Michael Hodges

1517 Palmetto Avenue, Suite 4
Pacifica, CA 94044

Office Phone: (415) 738-1113
Office Fax;  (415) 738-1117
Project No. 115-107

.85



PROJECT DIRECTORY

Revised November 13, 1995

TACO BELL

r enant
TACO BELL DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
Tony Miller, Construction Manager
4460 Black Avenue, Suite K
Pleasanton, CA 94566
Office Phone: (510) 462-6580
Office Fax:  (510) 462-7892

Taco Bell Site 06-1052

Architect for Taco Bell
FREDRIC C. DIVINE ASSOCIATES
Hugh Murphy, Associate

1930 Fourth Street

San Rafael, CA 94901

Office Phone: (415) 457-0220

Office Fax:  (415) 454-9581

94502.52

ultant for Taco Bel
KRAZAN & ASSOCIATES
Bruce Meyers
Office Phone: 209-348-2200
Office Fax:  209-348-2201
215 W. Dakota Avenue
Clovis, CA 93612
Rick Stauber
123 Commerce Circle
Sacramento, CA 95815
Office Phone: (916) 564-2200
Office Fax: (916) 564-2222
Project No. 34-94-319

Construction Manager for Taco Bell
ALCONCO CORPORATION

Roy K. Wunderlich, Director of Operations
11844 Dublin Boulevard, Suite A

Dublin, CA 94568

Office Phone: (510) 551-5215

Office Fax:  (510) 551-5219

Sky Pager:  (800) 209-6596

.86



PROJECT DIRECTORY ‘M

CRAFTS/HESPERIAN TCE

SUBJECT SITE: 23958 Hesperian Boulevard, Hayward, CA

Airport Plaza

Corner of West Winton & Hesperian
APN 432-0060-104-03 APN 432-0060-108

APN 432-0060-107-03

Client/Owner

ADOLPH P. SCHUMAN MARITAL TRUST

Jim Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
400 Sansome Street

San Francisco, CA 94111
Office Phone: (415) 773-5656
Office Fax: (415) 773-5759

Client's Dev. ATA

Dan Uesugi

World Trade Center, Suite 242
San Francisco, CA 94111
Office Phone: (415) 781-4141
Office Fax:  (415) 781-3019

Client's Environmental Consultant
VAN BRUNT ASSOCIATES

Mike Van Brunt, Principal in Charge
Glen Romig, Geotechnical Engineer
1517 N. Main Street, Suite 204

Walnut Creek, CA 94596

Office Phone: (510) 685-5900

Office Fax:  (510) 945-0606

Cellular: (510) 928-4444

Project No. 94502

VBA Vapor Probe Study Consultant

TRANSGLOBAL ENVIRONMENTAL
GEOCHEMISTRY

Mark McMurry

Mark Jerpbak

P. O. Box 162580

Sacramento, CA 95816

Office Phone: (916) 736-3233

Office Fax:  (916) 452-5806

APN 432-0060-105-3

Property Manager
JOHN BERKELEY MANAGEMENT

Carol Meely

Alternate Contact: Sheldon Turner
1801 Hanover Drive, Suite A
Davis, CA 95616

Office Phone: (916) 753-5910
Carol-Extension 10

Office Fax:  (916) 753-8976

Client's Dev. Engineer
CREEGAN + D'ANGELO

Norman Hughes, Vice President

Jack Stewart, Project Manager

6150 Stoneridge Mall Road, Suite 100
Pleasanton, CA 94588

Office Phone: (510) 463-9150

Office Fax:  (510) 463-9719

Lender - Former Owner
FREMONT BANK

Mike Wallace, E.V.P.

P. O. Box 5101

Fremont, CA 94538

Office Phone: (510) 795-5725
Office Fax:  (510) 790-2584




James F. Crafts, Jr.
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, California 94111-3143

Phone: (415) 773-5656
October 6, 1995 Fax: (415) 773-5759

California Regional Water Quality Control Board
2101 Webster Street, Suite 500
Oakland, CA 94612
Attn: Steve I. Morse, Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

Site Investigation at Airport Plaza
23958 Hesperian Boulevard, Hayward
Remedial Action Work Plan
(Your File #01-0413)

Dear Mr. Morse:

As requested in your letter of September 25, 1995, this
will acknowledge the comments set forth in such letter and
confirm the incorporation of the changes in the approved work
plan outlined in such letter. We understand that the report of
investigation is to be submitted to the Board by December 12,
1995 and I do not presently anticipate any difficulty in meeting
that schedule.

The investigation will be carried out and the report
submitted by the Trust’s environmental consultants, Van Brunt and
Associates. However, if a second opinion is needed in the
process, the services of Ron Helm of Lowney Associates will again
be employed. Either Mike Van Brunt or Glen Romig will be meeting
with Madullah Logan of the Alameda County Health Department in
the near future to discuss the amended work plan and obtain her
input.

I want to express my appreciation for your arranging tc
meet with us at such short notice late in September and for ?
responding so promptly to the proposals made by Mr. Helm.

Ver uly yours,

James F. Crafts, Jr.
Co-Trustee, Schuman Marital Trust

cc: Eddy So
Madullah Logan
Michael J. wWallace
Michael Van Brunt
Ron Helm
Hugh Murphy
John D. Berl



CEF-27-120% 10:03 EEoM  LOWHET HobbllHIER e P.B@2
SL4TE GF GAFQRNIA :Q_

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD
SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION
2101 WEBS" ER STRERT, Suite 500 M M‘k*—‘

QAXILAND, CA 54612
Tel:  (510) 2BE-1253

By
FAX: (510) 286-1380 AR
| N
k2

September 25, 1995

] File No,: 01-0413 (ES)
Mr. Jim Crafts, Co-Trustee

Adolph P, Schuman Marieal Trust  —= 4
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, CA 54111

Re:  Sire Invesrigation at Alrport Plaza. 23958 Hesperian Boulevard, Hayward
Remedial Action Work Plan

a

Dear Mr. Crafts:

Further to our meeting at the Board office on September 25, 1995 discussing about your new
proposal which you. claimed t0 e more cost-cffective for the investigation of the PCE poliution
below the 3ite. A review of your proposal submitted by Lowney Associates leads to the
following findings:

1) You proposed ta analyze twe sofl samples from each boring location to determine if there is
a need for farther sampling and analysis of decper soif samples based on the chamizal analysis
resulis of the shallowest soil samples.

2) Proposed monitoring well locations (4) will be decided once the initial analytical results of the
grab groundwater samples collected from tha above hydropicch locations are knowa.

3) The munber and locations of the soil borings for soil sample collection only was recuced from
eight (8) to seven & losations. fhroe (3) of the newly proposed locarions will be inside the
existing Building 1 to focate ag closely as possible 10 the three potential SOUICS areds.

4) The momber of soil borings for both soil and groundwater sample collection bas been reduced
from six (6) to four (4).

5) Oanly ona soil boring is propesed ta be drilled in the planter area that is aexl [0 the cxisting
monitoring well MW-3C on the neighboring gzs «ation.

6) Hydropunch locgtions has teen re-located and reduced from sleven {11) to nine {9).

As you are aware that the work plan we approved on Septembar 13, 1995 was based on seve:ral
discussions berween my staff, Van Brong Assosiates of your consulaot, and ihe representative
from Alameda County Environmental Health Depactment. The gpproved work pla.n has been
revised tiree times proviously o reflect the Couxty and the Board's concern reggr&ng the soil
source, potential heaith affect to buman, and the extent of the eroundwaer polhftmn c:an_wd ey
the previcus unauthorized release of PCE from ihe former dry cleaners on the sue. During the

TOTAL P.GS



sforementioned meeting, vou indicated that there were some coostraint on your fipancial
resourtes and wished the Board to reconsider the alternare proposal. Fa comsideration of your
situadons, we have conducted a detaifed review of your new propesal and compared with the
content of the approved work plan after the aforementioned work plan,

Provided that you will follow the same protocols of 2ll your field investigation work and the
implementation schedule of the previously approved work plan dawed September 8, 1995, we
agree tc have the follewing changes:

I} Threz soil samples from thosa borings locared along the axisting sewer line (5 locations) shall
be analyzed using EPA Method 3010, The first two s0il samples shall be coliected at 1- and &~
foot below graund surface, and the third one shall be collscted 1 foot below the sewer drain
bottoan at that location. All remaining soft samples as required in the approved work plan shall
be archived in the laboratory for further analysis if the analytical results of the shallower soil
samples warsant. '

I We have no cbjection for your postponement of detsrmining the four monitoring well

locations provided that the installation of these walls will be completed and reported by the
deadlipe (December 12, 1995) set in our leter dawed September 18, 1995,

11T} We have no objection to your re-location of the soit borings from the western side {exterior)
of the Building 1 to the irterior side for the purpose of source identificadon.

IV) Although we agree that the existing sewer drain is a potzwiial source and conduit for the
groundwater pollution. we have not gliminated the other possible sourca(s) on the site. Former
boring Jocaticus B! and B2, which were way off the roure of the existing sewer line, did indicars
PCE pollution in groundwater., The detection of PCE in groundwarer in this area soggesis Wiat
other source(s) of migratory path(s) may exist on-site. Therefora, a scil boring down 1o
groundwater level shall be drilled in the area whers former Borings Bl and B2 were located.
The CPT location HP 2/C identified in Figure A3 of the approved work plan shall be retained.

V) The soil boring location at the planter area (SB/4C in Figure A.3 of the approved work plan)
i3 necessary to determine if this is a porenmial sourcs area. Soil samples collecmd from these
locations shail be coliected ard amalyzed in accordance witk the roquiremoents 1 above. Thus,
in addition ta your proposed four locations (indicaeed by red solid dots on the map) aud including
the two (2) locations igentified as HP/2C and SB/AC in the approved work plan, there should
be altogether six (6) soil borings to be drilied Tor both soil and groundwater samples collection

and analysis.
V) The newly proposed CPT locations for the grab-fype groundwater sampling is acceptable to

the Board, provided that the extent of the PCE and nther volatile organic chemical pollution in
groundwater below and in the vicinity of the site will be further defined by you throngh

" additiopal investigation(s).

We rrust that the abeve comments will help clarify Qus viewpoi{u, regardj.l‘lg tho scope of tbe
proposed investigation. As committed in the aforementioned mesting, you will submit the report
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of investigation ‘o the Board by December 12, 1995. Your acknowigdgement of the above
comments is required by writing to ns confirming your incorporstion of these changes o the
approved work plan. By your acknowiedgement lerer, the work plan is deemed to be approved
with the above-referenced changes (items I throngh V).

Sbonld you have any questions, please contact Eddy 5o at (510) 286-4346,
Sincerely,

Lawrence P, Kolb
ipg Exscuiive Officer

. Morse, Chief
Toxies Cleanup Division

cc:  Hugh Murphy, Hayward Fire Deparnment
Tom Peacock, Alameda County Environmental Health Department

Ron Helm, Lowney Associates
405 Clyde Avenue
Mountsin View, CA 24043




STATE OF CALIFORNIA 3 PETE WILSON, Governor

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITYPEONTREIABOARD =
SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION i
2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500 95 SEP 29 PN I | ‘/\L

OAKLAND, CA 94612
Tel: (510) 286-1255
FAX: (510) 286-1380

September 18, 1995
File No.: 01-0413 (ES)
Mr. Jim Crafts, Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
400 Sansome Street
San Francisco, CA 94111

Re:  Site Investigation at Airport Plaza, 23958 Hesperian Boulevard, Hayward
Remedial Action Work Plan

" Dear Mr. Crafts:

The Board is in receipt of your Remedial Action Work Plan (Work Plan), Revision 3, dated
September 8, 1995. This is the third revision of the original one that was submitted on March
20, 1995. It proposes to identify the source and define the extent of volatile organic chemicals
(mainly PCE) in soil and groundwater below and in the vicinity of site. Based on our May 5,
1995 meeting and subsequent discussions regarding the content of your proposal, and our review
of this latest version, we find that the Work Plan is acceptable to the Board.

Since the initial discussion about the need for this investigation in our January 17, 1995 meeting
with your consultant and the staff of Alameda County Environmental Health Department and the
Board, and the first submittal of your original work plan on March 20, 1995, there has been a
significant time lapse before the commencement of the investigation. Further delays to your
cleanup efforts will not be acceptable to the Board.

Therefore, pursuant to Section 13267(b) of the California Water Code, you are hereby requested
to submit the report of this investigation to the Board by December 12, 1995. This deadline is
based on our consideration of the project schedule described in Section 3 of the Work Plan. You
should be aware that failure to submit or late submittal may result in fines up to $1,000 per day
of delinquency. .

Should you have any questions, please contact Eddy So at (510) 286-4366.
Sincerely,

Lawrence P. Kolb
Acting Executi

. Morse, Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

cc:  Hugh Murphy, Hayward Fire Department
Tom Peacock, Alameda County Environmental Health Department
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STATE OF CALIFORNIA PETE WILSON, Governior

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO BAY REGION
2101 WEBSTER STREET, Suite 500
OAKLAND, CA 94612
Tel: (510) 286-1255

FAX: (510) 286-1380

August 16, 1995
File No.: 01-0413 (ES)

James Crafts, Esq., Co-Trustee
Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust
400 Sansome Street

San Francisco, CA 94111

Re:  Airport Plaza Shopping Center at 23958 Hesperian Blvd., Hayward, CA

Dear Mr. Crafts:

This office has recently received and reviewed the Van Brunt Associates’ Remedial Action Work Plan
dated July 7, 1995 for the above site. This work plan is a revised version of the original proposal
aiming to define the soil and groundwater pollution extent. The following are our comments
regarding your proposed activities:

1. Determination of Contamination Source

In light of the 30 years of dry cleaning practices on site it is likely that dry cleaning waste product
might have been haphazardly released in the vicinity of the store. In particular, unauthorized
discharges of PCE might have occurred at the landscape planters. Therefore, two additional soil
borings should be drilled next to the landscaping planters parallel to Hesperian Boulevard.

2. Discrepancies in Background Information

The work plan contains incorrect building and operation references in section 2.6 Site History. For
example, Building 1 is referred to as having housed two dry cleaners when in fact it has always been
arestaurant. Street addresses corresponding to the buildings or business operations are also incorrect,
as in the case of 991 Hesperian vs. 991 Winton.

In section 2.8 Geology/Hydrogeology, it is stated that groundwater beneath the site occurs at
approximately 20 feet below ground surface while the corresponding table 7.5 Groundwater Elevation
Data lists groundwater depths between 7-12 feet below ground surface.

3. Soil Boring Drilling and Sampling Procedures
In order to obtain truly representative soil samples from the sewer line excavation trench, 6 inches,

rather than 3 inches, of soil shall be scraped away from the surface of any excavated soil»
Additionally, sampling at the 12 foot depth from each boring is unnecessary. You also need to
clarify between sections 5.2 Drilling Procedures and 6.3 Soil Sampling if soil samples will be
collected in 2 inch or 1 inch brass sample tubes. As usual, only undisturbed soil samples shall be
collected for chemical analysis and all soil borings shall be continuously logged.




4. Well Construction and Development i
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Sections 5.3 Well Construction and Development and 5.4 Hydrogeologic Data do not inu.];hde'vifjé;l})l

. 5 ) rerg
surveying, the well development procedure and schedule, and the method and instrument. used to
measure the groundwater level. o

e

5. Groundwater Analytical Data P
If the groundwater analytical data is presented in a simplified form, as in table 7.6 Groundwaigr
Analytical Data, all constituent detection limits shall be given. Section 8.2 Laboratory-Tests ifor
Groundwater did not specify which method(s) will be used for the groundwater analysis. y

6. Soil Stockpiles

Regarding Section 8.1 Laboratory Tests for Soil, OVA readings are not considered as confirmation
in determining levels of contamination. Even non-detect OVA readings do not mean that the
stockpiled soil is free from contamination. Thus, all stockpiled soil shall be properly secured on site
to prevent unauthorized access, air emissions, and stormwater runoff.

7. Soils and Waste

A description of the site storage, handling, and disposal of soil cuttings and purge water is required.
Purge water shall be stored in DOT-approved or equivalent 55-gallon drums. Soil recycling or
disposal is subject to analysis results and agency approval.

8.Site Security

[n addition to fencing excavation and pit areas as proposed in Section 10.1 Site Security, no boring
shall be left open overnight since there is no fence around the property preventing unauthorized
access.

9. Additional Comments
A Health and Safety Plan is required for workplan approval. Also all submitted maps shall contain
a legend and numbering system for well, boring, and hydropunch locations.

An amended work plan incorporating the above comments shall be submitted to this office for
approval before August 25, 1995. If you have any further questions, please contact Eddy So at (51 0)
286-4366.

Sincerely

El

Stephen I. Morse
Acting Executive Officer

[ At

Anders Lungren, Acting Chief
Toxics Cleanup Division

€. Hugh Murphy, Hayward Fire Department

Themas.Peacock;Alameda:County Environmental Health Department




ALAMEDA COUNTY .
HEALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

F

RAFAT A. SHAHID, DIRECTOR

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
State Water Resources Control Board

Division of Clean Water Programs

UST Local Oversight Program

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

(510) 567-6700

May 8, 1995

Michael W. Vanbrunt

van Brunt and Associates

1517 N. Main Steet, Suite 204
Walnut Creek, CA 94596

Ref: Airport Plaza Shopping Center, .23958 Hesperian Blvd,
Hayward, CA

Dear Mr. Van Brunt:

I am in receipt of your remedial action workplan dated March, 1995
for the above referenced property. Also, additional information
including a work schedule was presented in a meeting held on May 4.
1995 at the City of Hayward Fire to the County.

This Department has reviewed and accepted the workplan with the
understanding that a risk assessment/risk management plan may be
required if the cleanup levels to be established for the
contaminant (Tetrachloroethylene) is exceeded. Also, further work
may be required if the results of the current phase of
investigation or remedial action is not complete.

prior notification should be given to this Department before
initiating any field work on the referenced property. If you have
any questions, please call me.

Sincerely;

A Al

Madhulla Logan,
Hazardous Material Specialist

cc: Hugh Murphy, City of Hayward Fire Department, 25151 Clawiter
Road, Hayward, Ca -94545-2731

Adolph P. Schuman Marital Trust, 400 Sansome Street, San
Francisco, California - 94111




January 25, 1995

Ms. Madhulla Logan, M.S. VIA FACSIMILE
Hazardous Materials Specialist (510) 337-9335
Alameda County Health Agency

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502

Mr. Eddy P. So, P.E., CHMM (510) 286-1380
Associate Water Resources Control Engineer

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

CRWQCB-San Francisco Bay Region

2101 Webster Street, Suite 500

Oakland, CA 94612

Subject: Site Mitigation
Airport Plaza Shopping Center
23958 Hesperian Blvd., Hayward, CA

Dear Ms, Logan and Mr, So:

Thank you for meeting with Glenn Romig and 1 regarding the above referenced property. During
that meeting we discussed the reported groundwater contamination at the subject property, potential
sources, and our preliminary plans for study, design, and remediation.

The input from both of you was very helpful indeed. As we discussed, we will be submitting a
formal work plan very shortly. In the meantime, I wanted to submit to both you additional
information which may be helpful. Please find enclosed the following:

1. Project Directory identifying all known participants in our site and the adjacent Texaco
leaking underground storage tank case;

2. Copy of my letter to Texaco dated January 9, 1995, requesting permission to sample their
existing monitoring wells; and

VAN BRUNT

ASSOCIATES 1981 N. Broadway * Suite 415 « Walnut Creek, CA 94596 * Phone 510268525900 + Fax 51029450606




Ms. Madhulla Logan . .

Mr. Eddy So
January 25, 1995
Page 2

3. VBA Check #4097 to the Alameda County Health Agency in the amount of $1,500.00 to
establish the mitigation fee account.

We are sending to Mr. So, under separate cover, the available historical environmental
documentation for the two sites.

Thank you, once again, for your thoughts and concerns. I look forward to working with you in
discovering the source, nature, and extent of the groundwater contamination on our property and
completing site mitigation work.

Sincerely,

VAN BRUNT ASSPCIATES

Michael W. Van Brunt
Principal

MVB/Imw
94502.12

Enclosures

cc: Jim Crafts, Esqg.




January 9, 1995

Ms. Karen Petryna, Project Coordinator VIA FACSIMILE
TEXACO REFINING AND MARKETING, INC. (510) 237-7821
100 Cutting Boulevard

Richmond, California 94804

Subject: Former Texaco Station 62488000055 at 23990 Hesperian Boulevard and

Airport Plaza property at 23956 Hesperian Boulevard
Hayward, California

Dear Ms. Petryna:

This will follow up our brief telephone conversation of several weeks ago. We are the
environmental consultants representing Mr. Jim Crafts, Co-Trustee for the owners of the property
located at 23956 Hesperian Boulevard, Hayward, California, also known as Airport Plaza. This
property is adjacent to and basically surrounds your former Texaco Station on two sides.

The owner of the Airport Plaza is concerned with reported local groundwater contamination by
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOC's), including Trichloroethane and other solvents, at your
project and adjoining properties. Presently, a dry cleaning establishment is in operation at Airport
Plaza. Historically, another dry cleaner was in operation in an adiacent tenant space at the
shopping center. We wouid like to determine the extent of known VOC's in the groundwater.

Our workplan for this investigation includes a vapor probe study, sampling the wells that are
currently located at the Airport Plaza property, sampling the Texaco wells, and possibly installing
additional monitoring wells. The sole focus of our groundwater sampling and analysis would be
to determine the presence or absence of solvent products normally associated with dry cleaners.

Access and usage of the existing monitoring wells servicing your station is an important element of
our work to swiftly investigate potential sources of contaminants. We would like to sample the
groundwater monitoring wells Texaco installed pursuant to your ongoing investigation at the
Texaco site, (23990 Hesperian).

We are sensitive to issues associated with sampling groundwater monitoring wells owned by
others and will exercise the proper care for our study. We would welcome someone to stand by
and observe our sampling techniques from your wells to ensure proper controls.

VAN BRUNT

ASSOCIATES 1981 N. Broadway = Suite 415 » Walnut Creek, CA 94596 * Phone 5100685¢5900 * Fax 5109450606
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